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Greetings, members and friends of SBPC! 

 

I want to begin by thanking you for the wonderful celebration we held during Holy Week, and especially 

Easter.  It was truly wonderful to see the church come together to wave palm branches, learn of Christ’s Last 

Supper through our Seder meal, commemorate Christ’s death through our Tenebrae, pray earnestly for 

ourselves and for our church on Saturday’s vigil, and finally, celebrate the resurrection of our Lord.  And then we 

laughed at the irony of the greatest victory in the universe. 

 

Yes, it was a busy season!  I know that the tendency is to think that Easter is the pinnacle of the life of the 

church.  But please consider this: On that first Resurrection morning, there were no filled pews.  No one dressed 

up nicely.  There were no egg hunts or nice dinners planned.  Nothing... except to prepare a dead body.  How 

different things are now! 

 

The Easter season is 50 days long, which corresponds with the time between Passover and Pentecost, the Jewish 

feast marking the barley harvest.   It was on that first Pentecost after Jesus rose from the dead that the church 

was truly born when the Holy Spirit was poured out upon the church.  That is when the growth truly began. 

 

Can we recapture this image today?   Let me be clear: The church at Pentecost should be larger numerically than 

the church at Easter.   What if the church truly understood this fundamental truth?   What if we saw it happen 

this year? 

 

Your pastor and session believe it can.  It will happen as those upon whom the Holy Spirit has been poured out 

share the good news, as happened in Acts 2.  Would you like to be part of this amazing celebration?  I hope 

so.   During the upcoming month I will be preaching on various aspects of hospitality and how we can practice 

them in our church.  Then, on Pentecost, June 9, we are planning some great things!  This would be a great time 

to put what we have learned into action.  There will be a special worship service that culminates in a balloon 

release (yes they are biodegradable!), a picnic with barbecue, a kite flying contest, and more.  Let’s have a 

blast!  And let’s be sure to invite our friends and families to be present.  This year, let’s make sure that the church 

of Pentecost is even larger than the church of Easter.  

 

Let’s keep the excitement going! 

In Christ’s Service, 

 

 

Kevin Boyd, Pastor 

  "...And the Lord added to their number daily those who were being saved."  -Acts 2:47 



The Mission of the Month for May is Comunidades Unidas Pro Salud (CUPS)!  

CUPS is a Christian organization founded in 1989 to improve the quality of life in 

rural communities along the Mexico-U.S. border.  Maximizing the use of capital 

and human resources, CUPS unites mission trip volunteers with the people of 

Mexican and U.S. communities in projects that touch the lives of thousands of 

people. Health and education projects are a primary focus, and these are  

Our own Nina Rach is a board member for CUPS  

During the month of May, our church will be collecting the following 

items for CUPS: 

Items for elderly 

(Such as adult diapers, canes, walkers, crutches, bedside commodes, 

and wheelchairs) 

School supplies 

(Such as pencils, pens, crayons, colored markers, small scissors, con-

struction paper, and story books in Spanish and English) 

Old laptops & desktop computers  

(One of their board members reworks and installs Spanish Microsoft 

Office products on them.) 

 

designed to meet community defined needs.  Other humanitarian projects and programs, such as disaster relief, are 

also important in the work for CUPS. 

All of the above can be left in the bins outside of the church office, in the 

Fellowship Hall, or in the Narthex.  We will faithfully pick up these 

supplies and store them until we can get them to CUPS in McAllen.  

In 2019, our church will give $1,000/year to CUPS. 

 
PCHAS Fundraiser Luncheon – Don’t forget that May 9th will be the annual fundraiser luncheon for Presbyterian Children’s 
Homes and Services at the Junior League of Houston from 12:00 Noon to 1pm.  Registration begins at 11:30am.  There will be 
carpools leaving from our church at 11:15.  Don’t miss it. 
 
Newspring Student Art Auction: May 10th 6-8pm, lobby of A.D. Players George Theater, 5420 Westheimer – Newspring is one of 
our mission partners.  Original paintings and 3-dimensional designs created by students from Spring Branch will be featured. 
Student artists will be on hand to visit about their artwork. The auction provides a terrific opportunity for each student to be 
recognized for their talents and experience the marketplace at work. Newspring created the Student Art Auction to encourage 
students to remain in school and utilize their God-given talents. Proceeds from the sale of the artwork go directly to the 
student. https://newspringcenter.org/artauction/ 
 
SBPC Hot Meals on Weekends – The 4th Saturday of each month we look for individuals to deliver meals to shut-ins.  We have 2 
routes with about 14 people on each route, so we usually need a total of 4 volunteers each month.  Please contact Liz Earnest if 
you are interested in volunteering to deliver meals one month. 

May Mission Opportunities 

of the Month 

https://newspringcenter.org/artauction/


An Evening Out for Food and Fellowship 
Join old friends, and perhaps meet new ones, at the Wednesday Night Suppers... 

 
May 1 —  Tacos! 
 

May 8 —  King Ranch Casserole 
 (Bring over to the Conf. Room for Child Safety 
 Training beginning at 6:30) 
 

May 15 — End of Year Buffet 
 Last Wednesday Night Supper of the School Year! 
 



The Mission of the Month for May is Comunidades Unidas Pro Salud (CUPS)!  CUPS is a Christian 

organization founded in 1989 to improve the quality of life in rural communities along the Mexico-U.S. 
border.  Maximizing the use of capital and human resources, CUPS unites mission trip volunteers with the 
people of Mexican and U.S. communities in projects that touch the lives of thousands of people.  Health 

and education projects are a primary focus, and these are designed to meet community defined 

needs.  Other humanitarian projects and programs, such as disaster relief, are also important in the work 
for CUPS. 

During the month of May, our church will be collecting the following items for CUPS: 

• Items for elderly 
(Such as adult diapers, canes, walkers, crutches, bedside commodes, and wheelchairs) 

• School supplies 
(Such as pencils, pens, crayons, colored markers, small scissors, construction paper, and story books in 

Spanish and English) 

• Old laptops & 

desktop computers  
(One of their board members reworks them and puts Spanish Microsoft Office products on them.) 

All of the above can be left in the bins outside of the church office, in the Fellowship Hall, or in the 

Narthex.  We will faithfully pick up these supplies and store them until we can get them to CUPS in 
McAllen.  

In 2019, our church will give $1000/year to CUPS. 

Vacation Bible School – June 10-14, 2019 

One small step for children...one giant leap for God's 
Kingdom! 

 

Join us as we go “To Mars and Beyond” with our 
exciting Vacation Bible School that will help kids 
discover the wonders of God's universe. Children 
who will be entering Pre-K through 5th grade will 
become voyagers on a journey through space, 

exploring where God's power can take them.  Along the way, they'll learn how God 
walked with heroes of the Bible, and that God is always with them, too. Add to the 
adventure with out-of-this-world fun, singing, crafts, science exploration, and 
timeless Bible stories that inspire kids to give glory to God, who is able to do far 
beyond all that we could ask or imagine! 
 
Adult and student volunteers are always welcome and needed, whether you can help 
for one day or all five days.  Students who have finished 5th grade and older are 
welcome to join the fun as volunteers. 
 
Join us in the Gathering Place on Monday, June 10 through Friday, June 14, from 
9:00 – 11:30 am.  Register your child or register as a volunteer by filling out the 
attached forms and dropping them off in the church office.   
 
All are invited to the closing celebration on Friday, June 14, beginning at 5:30 pm in 
the Gathering Place, followed by dinner in the Fellowship Hall.  So that we can plan 
enough food, it would be helpful if you provided an RSVP for the closing celebration 
on the adjacent form.  
 

To find out more about “To Mars and Beyond” VBS, contact the VBS Director,  
Patty Blome: pblome63@gmail.com or 713-569-9286. 

Vacation Bible School Bread 
VBS Breadmaking will be June 13th 

from 9:00 AM to 11:30 AM.  If  you 

would like  to assist the VBS kids with 

making bread, please contact Doris 

Wright at doriswright66@gmail.com. 

mailto:pblome63@gmail.com




Ben Dethloff 

Son of Kathryn Dethloff (Ms. Kat), Ben will graduate high 

school this May, having attended Elkins High School in 

Missouri City, TX. He received many honors during his 

time there, including being the only freshman selected to 

play Varsity Soccer. He went on to be selected for the All 

District Soccer Award his Sophomore year, as well as the 

award for Academic Excellence. He did the same thing his 

Junior year, when he was inducted into the National 

Honor Society and also tied for top scorer in the District 

for soccer. This year Elkins grew from 5A to 6A in UIL 

athletics, and again Benjamin was selected for the All 

District roster. Maintaining his GPA, he will again be 

awarded Academic Excellence. After graduation, he plans 

to attend the University of Houston while continuing to 

teach guitar lessons at Smack Guitars in Missouri City. 

2019 HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES 

Lane Rouse 

Son of Margaret and Kip Rouse, will be graduating 

from Cypress-Fairbanks High School. This year he 

earned a Rugby scholarship to Iowa Central 

Community College, where he will be playing in the 

Fall, and is pictured here with brothers Nolan, Elliott, 

and Maurice, at his team signing.  



2019 COLLEGE GRADUATES 

Adam Tutt 

Graduating with a Bachelor’s of Science in 
Economics, Adam played on sports teams through 
the Recreation Center and was part of the Texas 
A&M Economics Society and the Financial Planning 
Student Association when he was at Texas A&M.  
After graduation he plans to pursue a career in data 
science/data analysis or another type of analysis, 
such as financial analysis.  In the future he plans to 
return to school to obtain a graduate degree. 

 

Emily Rose Mitchell 

Graduating from Texas A&M University with a 
Bachelor of Science in Spatial Sciences and a Minor 
in Geographic Information Systems (GIS), Emily has 
been a member of the Texas A&M Rowing Team for 
the past four years, and has served as the team’s 
Secretary this past year.  After graduation, Emily 
will work for the Texas Forest Service in the 
Emergency Operations Center as a Geospatial 
Specialist. She thanks SBPC for prayers and support 
throughout her time at Texas A&M.—Gig ‘em! 

 
Volunteers in SBPC’s College Connection ministry through Presbyterian Women have 
been praying for and sending holiday cards/notes to these students along with the 
other SBPC college students and college students from Presbyterian Children’ Homes 
and Services.  Both SBPC and PCHAS college students received “care packages” in the 
Spring and Fall, consisting of school supplies and snacks. Gift cards from stores such 
as Wal-Mart were also sent twice a year. Look for this college ministry to start again 
in the Fall; volunteers are always needed! 



Evan Powell 

Graduating from Sam Houston State 
University with a Bachelor’s degree 
in Agricultural Engineering and a 
Minor in Agriculture Business, Evan 
has been accepted into an 
Agricultural Engineering Master’s 
program, but hasn’t decided whether 
to remain a full-time student or work 
and go to school part-time. He did an 
internship with Mustang Caterpillar 
last summer and has continued with 
them, working remotely and going to 
their office on Fridays. 

Denise Livings Wilborn 

Graduating with an Ed.D. in Ethical 

Leadership from the University of St. 

Thomas this May. She successfully 

defended her dissertation, English as a 

Second Language Teachers’ Self-

Perceptions of Their Successes and 

Challenges in English Language Arts 

Classrooms this past March.  She 

interviewed nine pre-kindergarten 

through second grade teachers from a 

public school district in the Greater 

Houston area. Her dream is to teach at 

the college/university level where she 

can share her experience as a teacher as 

she mentors individuals preparing to be 

professional educators. Dr. Wilborn will 

present findings from her study at 

Region 4’s Access to the General 

Curriculum Institute 2019 in July and at 

the Kappa Delta Pi Convocation in 

October. 

( 2019 COLLEGE GRADUATES, cont’d ) 



PARLOR DESIGN 

The Property Group is looking for a 
dynamic group of people who are 

willing and able to help give the parlor a 
face lift! If you are interested and it is 

right up your alley, please contact Lisa 
Merritt at fake_momm@yahoo.com or 

713-775-0033. 

NEW MEMBERS: 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Ashley Powell 

Carlette Boyd 

Silvia Argyriou 

On Sunday, May 5th 

it was our joy to add 

3 new members to 

SBPC! Welcome! 

Hello, from your new Church Secretary!  

On April 29th, SBPC welcomed our new Church Secretary, Caycee Carley! She is a 

Communications graduate of UHD who is eager to apply to grad schools, and 

spends most of her afternoons reading and watching documentaries. Her father 

was Houston Post writer Jim Carley, and at the top of her bucket list is publishing 

her 1st book while traveling across much of Europe to write her 2nd! Feel free to 

drop her a line at secretary@springbranchpres.org or stop in and say hi! 

mailto:fake_momm@yahoo.com
mailto:secretary@springbranchpres.org


...at a Glance  

PW BIBLE MODERATORS met 5/1 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room 

PW BOARD met 5/1 at 10:15 a.m. in the Conference Room 

PW CIRCLE meets 5/8 at 9:30 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall w/Salad Luncheon* 

(*Please bring a salad to share) 

ZIP TRIP is on 5/15 at 9:30 a.m. at the McHugh Tea Room 

THE HORIZONS BIBLE study using ZOOM meets 5/21 at 8:00 p.m. for Lesson 9 

HAPPY HANDS meets on 5/22 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room 

SBPC WOMEN THIS MONTH: 

 
“Horizon’s” Bible study meeting using Zoom, will discuss 

Lesson 9 on Tuesday, May21st at 8 pm. This will be the last 

lesson for the study book on “God’s Promise: I Am with You” 

— Contact Carol Davis at caroldavis@entouch.net for a Zoom 

invitation to this meeting & to receive instructions on joining 

on your computer, tablet, or phone! 

SYNOD OF THE SUN PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN GATHERING 
First Presbyterian Church of Tulsa, OK 

July 25-27, 2019 
 

 Rev. Katie Cummings from FPC/Bentonville, AR will be the keynote speaker on “Live 
Abundantly in Christ” from John 10:10.  Rev. Eugenia Gamble from Nipoma Community 
Presbyterian Church I Arroyo Grande, CA will give an overview of the “Horizons” Bible 

study she wrote for 2019-2020 on Love Carved in Stone:  A Fresh Look at the Ten 
Commandments.  There are 26 workshops in 5 sessions, and 6 meals, Gathering bag, 

plenary sessions, 2 worship services, and special musical entertainment will be offered.   
Registration cost is $175 before June 1st, then $190 after.  

(Discounted rates are available at Holiday Inn, Tulsa City Center.)  
Registration information is available on http://www.sospwconnect.com/ .   

 

For further information, contact Carol Davis at caroldavis@entouch.net. 

http://www.sospwconnect.com/
mailto:caroldavis@entouch.net


SBPC is having a new Photo Directory made! 

The photo shoots will take place on Tuesday & Wednesday, May 14th & 15th, and then again 

on Saturday, June 22nd. Schedule your appointment online now at: booknow-

lifetouch.appointment-plus.com/yplxy83k  OR in person on Sunday mornings or at Wednes-

day Night Supper. For more information, or assistance with signing up, please contact Linda 

Crawford (713-464-6866) or Sarah Dikeman (713-468-3973). 

Many thanks to SBPC and Pines Presbyterian members who joined several 

other area Presbyterian churches in hosting Hurricane Harvey recovery 

volunteers! In addition to a place to sleep, meals were provided, including 6 

chicken macaroni & cheese casseroles, several bags of salad, and a plethora of 

brownies, all cooked, assembled, and delivered to Pines on April 17th! 

Thank you to the congregation for the prayers, love, and 
support during my recent surgery and recovery. My church 
family is a great part of my life, and means so much to me. 

    — Miriam Vyles 

Photo Directory  

https://booknow-lifetouch.appointment-plus.com/yplxy83k
https://booknow-lifetouch.appointment-plus.com/yplxy83k




Enjoy the Newspring Student Art Auction Friday 

evening, May 10th in the beautiful lobby of the A.D. 

Players George Theater! 

Original paintings and 3-dimensional designs created by 

middle and high school students from Spring Branch 

are featured at the auction. Student artists will be on 

hand to visit about their artwork. The auction provides 

a terrific opportunity for each student to be recognized 

for their talents and experience the marketplace at 

work. Newspring created the Student Art Auction to  

encourage students to remain in school and utilize their 

God-given talents. Proceeds from the sale of the  

artwork go directly to the student. 
 

May 10th, 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. 
The George Theater, 5420 Westheimer Road, 77056 
https://newspringcenter.org/artauction/ 

https://newspringcenter.org/artauction/




15TH ANNUAL EMPTY BOWLS 

Saturday, May 18, 2019 from 11:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Houston Center for Contemporary Craft 

4848 Main Street 
 

Join HCCC for Empty Bowls, a grassroots effort by artists 

and craftspeople in cities and towns across the country to 

feed the hungry in their communities. Empty Bowls is 

implemented locally by Houston-area ceramists and 

artists working in various media, the Houston Center for 

Contemporary Craft, and the Houston Food Bank. 

 

For a minimum $25 donation, attendees have the pleasure 

of selecting a bowl from hundreds of one-of-a-kind, hand-

crafted bowls donated by Houston area ceramists and craft 

artists and then receiving a simple lunch of soup 

from Sweet Tomatoes and bread from Slow Dough Bread 

Co.  The empty bowls serve as a reminder of all the empty 

bowls in our community and around the world. 



April 13, 2019 marked the third time that Spring 

Branch Presbyterian Church hosted the Texas 

Prader-Willi Association Conference. More than 

one hundred attended the conference and over 28 

children and young adults were entertained by 23 

nurses and nursing students from Texas Women’s 

University and our own SBPA staff. There were 

presenters from all over the country and much 

needed information and support was given to 

families from Texas, several from Houston and surrounding areas. Prader-Willi Syndrome is a 

rare genetic defect which profoundly affects individuals both physically and intellectually. 

 

Bryan and I thank our church family for not only supporting us, but in reaching out to the 

community in support of all who deal with this genetic disorder.  Special thanks to Miguel 

Carlin, Ministries Teams coordinator, who gave the opening prayer and supported the  

Conference staff during the planning of the conference. A huge thanks to Ethan Mitchell, 

Technical support who also was supportive during the conference and in the planning phase. 

Everyone involved said that our facilities and staff were amazing. And that’s so true! 

 

— Marguerite Priest & Bryan Evenson 

Thank You for All Your Help 

Many thanks to each of you who helped with the Seder meal and with the 

Easter breakfast.  Many hands cooked and prepared and set up and served 

and cleaned up for both occasions during the Easter season.  I thank each of 

you for sharing your time and your talents as we extended hospitality to 

many. —Denise Wilborn, Fellowship 

The Third Time was Charming! 

Spring Branch Academy teachers Ms. Alicia & Ms. Monica 



IMPORTANT PRESPRESS & BULLETIN REMINDER: 

  

Please email all PRESPRESS announcements to secretary@springbranchpres.org 

by the 20th of this month, as she will be attempting to publish and send out  

June’s PRESPRESS no later than Friday 6/24!   

 

[BULLETIN  information is DUE no later than the Wednesday before  the service. ] 

Would you like to receive our weekly announcements 
via email every Friday?  Sign-up by visiting our Church 
website: www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Church’s Prayer Chain List? 
A Prayer Chain Email is sent to our 
“prayer warriors” when we receive 

word about someone in need.  
Contact the Church Office or Sarah 
Dikeman if you’d like to be added.  

In the event you are cleaning out closets and come across gently used toys, such as 

puzzles, blocks, large Legos or other stacking blocks or toys, cars, trucks, animals too 

large to be swallowed, or other manipulative play toys, please donate them in the box at 

the Church office for use in either the Prayground or Free Play Zone (Wednesday Night 

Suppers).  Thank You!! 

Donate Fabric & Yarn to Happy Hands 

If you are spring cleaning and sorting through drawers and closets, look for 
extra fabric and yarn to donate to our Happy Hands group! We make heart 

shaped pillows, lap blankets, baby caps, and scarves to give to hospital  
patients, and can use any washable fabric or yarn. This past year our group 

made 859 items that were given away to 859 people! To make a donation,  
contact Doris Wright at doriswright66@gmail.com. 

BITS & PIECES... 

SBPC Hot Meals on Weekends – The 4th Saturday of each month we look for individuals 

to deliver meals to shut-ins.  We have 2 routes with about 14 people on each route, so we 

usually need a total of 4 volunteers each month.  Please contact Liz Earnest if you are 

interested in volunteering to deliver meals one month! 

mailto:doriswright66@gmail.com


Nick Goodrich 5/2 
Bryn Alexandra Fuller 5/4 
Evan Powell 5/9 

Kendall Crawford 5/10 
Caroline Bik 5/11 
Delilah Holder 5/11 
Dr. Matthew Dikeman 5/11 
William "Web" Trevathan 5/13 
Elise May "Ellie" Cross 5/14 
Curtis Stockton 5/15 

Christopher and Carla Pace 5/24 

Mike and Nora Aden 5/27 

Brice and Denise Wilborn 5/29 

Robert and Sonya Bear 5/31 

Happy Anniversary! 

Rebeca Rivera-Alegria 5/15 
Madelynn Ann Turney 5/21 
Thelma Stockton 5/21 
Khadija "Kay Kay" Haulcy 5/23 
Shaundra Nikki Childs 5/26 
Nora Aden 5/27 
Thomas Daley 5/29 
John Lazo 5/12 
Pauline Stewart 5/18 

Celebrate May Birthdays 

Join friends and congregation members in the breezeway on Sunday, 

May 12 as we celebrate folks born during the month of May.  Fellow-

ship and light refreshments will be available immediately following 

the worship service.  





Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

        GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 


